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Status Report of the Staff of the

Missouri Public Service Commission


COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and for its Status Report states:


1.
On September 6, 2002, The Pager Company d/b/a The Pager & Phone Company (“Applicant”) filed an application for designation as an eligible telecommunications carrier (“ETC”) for Federal universal service support under Sections 214 and 254 of the Telecommunications Act of 1996 (“Act”).  


2.
Pursuant to Section 214 of the Act, the Commission shall designate a carrier as an ETC so long as the carrier meets several requirements.  The carrier must offer the services that are supported by Federal universal service support mechanisms under Section 254(c) of the Act, using either its own facilities or a combination of its own facilities and resale of another carrier’s services.  The carrier also must advertise the availability of such services and the charges therefore using media of general distribution.


3.
On October 3, 2002, the Commission issued its Order Directing Filing of Recommendation or Status Report.  The Commission directed the Staff to file its recommendation or a status report regarding the recommendation no later than November 4, 2002.  On October 16, 2002, the Office of the Public Counsel (“OPC”) filed a motion requesting an evidentiary hearing.  OPC’s motion “suggests that the Applicant should demonstrate with competent and substantial evidence that it meets the requirements of Section 214 and 254” of the Act.  The Applicant filed a response on October 24, 2002 and requested that the Commission deny OPC’s motion, or in the alternative, that the Commission “hold its ruling on the Motion for Hearing in abeyance until the parties have an opportunity to review [Applicant’s] First Amended Application.”


4.
The Staff has discussed the application with the Applicant.  At this time, the Staff cannot recommend either approval or rejection of the application.  The Applicant is in the process of clarifying several issues before filing its amended application as suggested in the Applicant’s October 24, 2002 responsive motion.  The Staff will begin its review of the amended application once it is filed.  

WHEREFORE, the Staff respectfully submits this Status Report.
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